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President’s Message 
By Jonathan W. 

Thank you to all the club members who brought in trees for display at the March meeting.  We 

got to see an azalea in bloom.. A wisteria putting on quite a show with it’s vibrant violet- blue 

blossoms, and a very nice shohin display of assorted trees. Part of bonsai is wanting to see trees and 

the members really delivered this month!   

Thanks so much to Evan Pardue for driving all the way to Austin to share his knowledge, styling 

and carving skills with us during his Bald Cypress demo. One additional special thing I took from his 

presentation was about how we have all been fortunate at times to have teachers and mentors pass 

along their techniques and special knowledge to us. Mentorship can inspire us artistically and teach us 

how to bring our vision into a bonsai’s design while cooperating with the nature of the tree species we 

are working on. Evan mentioned various artists who have inspired him along the way and it was nice to 

see a tribute to them in his slideshow.   

Had a great time at the Sergio Cuan deciduous bonsai weekend.  Much appreciation to the 

Austin Bonsai Society club members who volunteered their time and energy to help organize an 

exceptional educational workshop seminar.  There was so much to be learned from seeing how 

decisions were made to set up the structure of deciduous bonsai for long term success and it was neat 

to see Sergio sketch amazing renderings of the trees and to teach concepts of design.  Seeing fellow 

workshop attendees make bold decisions gave me the little extra little bit of reassurance I needed in 

considering design options for my 8 year project trident maple and my new workshop arakawa maple 

tree.   

We recently learned of the passing of a long time club member, Joe Trochta.  Much of his time 

in the club happened before I joined ABS, but in his later years I got to see his generosity with our club 

and his passion and reverence for Bonsai.   He will be missed and is forever a part of our club’s legacy.   

Our annual Bonsai show is just a few months from now… it is time to begin thinking about 

trees we may want to have ready for display this May 20th and May 21 in the Zilker Botanical Garden 

Auditorium. We will need lots of volunteers for that weekend so please consider setting aside a day or 

a half day to help us monitor and answer questions from the public.  

 

Sincerely,  

Jonathan Wood, ABS President 2023 

 

BONSAI QUOTE:          

“My work consists in taking whatever tree I can get my hand on and bring it further step by step. 

Further means towards the aim of getting it from a stick in a pot to a piece of art, a tree that speaks, a 

tree with character, a tree with soul…. My inspiration comes form nature, from real trees in my beloved 

mountains, the Alps. I try to NOT make my tree look like a bonsai, but rather the bonsai like a tree. 

While form is important it is soul which makes all the difference. I try to concentrate on the soul.”  – 

Walter Pall   

—http://walterpallbonsaiarticles.blogspot.com/2012/03/interview-with-magazine-in-hong-kong.html 
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Vice President’s Message 
By Roland L. 

Hello ABS, 
 
March was certainly a fun month for us. Evan Pardue laid a foundation of knowledge on the mighty bald cypress. 
I was able to acquire one in the workshop and I couldn’t be more pleased! Please checkout Underhill Bonsai’s 
website and let’s support our southern practitioners. 
 
This month, we all should be thinking about a display for next month’s show. That is why our topic this month 
will be on show preparation. With our annual show quickly approaching, we will dive into what we should be 
doing in order to make our trees shine in order to amaze viewers! There is another fascinating layer to bonsai 
and that is the art of display. Come join us to learn more and let’s put on another fantastic show for our city! 
 
We will need all the help we can get to make this show a reality. Please consider donating your time to help set 
up and tear down for the show. We will also need help during the show. More information to come about 
volunteering. 
 
Please take care everyone and I’ll see you soon. 
 
Take care, 
 
Roland 
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Reminder for club membership and advertisement 

  
2023 membership fee 
                Individual     $35.00 
                Family      $40.00 
                Newsletter monthly advertisements:  $35.00 
                Directory advertisement:   $11.00 
 
You may contact payments.austinbonsaisociety@gmail.com for convenient  
electronic payment options (processing fee will be added). 

mailto:payments.austinbonsaisociety@gmail.com?subject=ABS%20payment%20inquiry


 

 

Get Connected! 

Join our online 

discussion  

 

Official Website 

Visit our website at 

austinbonsaisociety.com 

 

Facebook 

Like our Facebook page 

AustinBonsaiSociety 

 

Twitter 

Follow us on Twitter 

@ATXBonsai 

 

Instagram 

Follow us on Instagram 

@austinbonsaisociety 

 

ABS Library  

https://abslibrary.libib.com/ 

 

 

YouTube  

https://www.youtube.com/

channel/

UCLSknKbNLd3EOYwjkjNlneA 
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Austin Bonsai Society 

Board Meeting Minutes, March 21, 2023 

 

Meeting Attendees:  

Jonathan W. 

Roland L.  

Gloria N.  

Eric B. 

Simon T. 

Jacob K. 

Everardo V.  

 

Meeting called to order by President at 7:26 pm 

 

Secretary’s Report 

No amendments offered to the Secretary's report.  

Motion to accept minutes made by Roland L.  

Minutes accepted by vote of 6-0 

 

Treasurer’s Report 

A spreadsheet was provided showing a small deficit to date for the month of 

March but a positive balance for this year. 

Request for address to send payment for bill for Trident Maple purchase for Jim 

Doyle workshop. Roland L. to provide the address. 

Treasurer’s report approved by unanimous vote of all present 

 

Show Prep 

Discussion of new 30% fee on show raffle and vendor income. 

Gloria N. will inform Joey M. of this fee, as Joey is the chairperson for the 2023 

ABS show, so he can inform vendors. 

Discussion of time/staffing for show setup. Need to contact AACG for the time 

window for setup. 

 

Preparation for April 12, 2023 Club Meeting 

Preparing bonsai for formal presentation at the May show. Members will bring 

their trees to a club meeting for guidance.  

Refreshment hosts for April meeting: Katie T, Gloria N. 

Tree Hosts for April meeting: Jonathan W., Roland L. 

Speaker/Artist Assistant: Roland L. 

Publicity Needs for Next Event: Facebook (Joey M.), members can share their 

own Facebook pages, Twitter (Simon T.), Instagram (Brandon B.) 

 

 

ABS Board Meeting Minutes 

http://www.austinbonsaisociety.com
https://abslibrary.libib.com/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLSknKbNLd3EOYwjkjNlneA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLSknKbNLd3EOYwjkjNlneA
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCLSknKbNLd3EOYwjkjNlneA
https://join.slack.com/t/austinbonsaisociety/shared_invite/zt-e6cakj80-yL2eKiJVhD2cKhtjMvNTcA
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LSBF Delegate Report:  

Eric B. has received the 10 printed LSBF  Seminar booklets, and will bring them to the April meeting.  

Simon T. was elected to be LSBF Board Secretary.  

Publications Report: LSBF requests volunteers to help manage their social media presence. LSBF Board requests Eric B. 

to ask ABS Board for volunteers from Austin.  

Board approved creation of a 3-person Convention Committee, to handle business related to LSBF annual conven-

tions, and report back to the LSBF Board as an advisory.  

Eric B. and Simon T. affirmed that ABS still wants to host the 2026 convention. 

$300 planned payment to reimburse clubs  that hosted Pedro Morales in 2022. 

Each city gave an update of their convention planning status. 

LSBF’s touring artist for 2024 is Julian Tsai, from California. 

 

New Business 

ABS was reimbursed for the cost of paper copies of the March newsletter 

David Whittaker - Seiki presentation, June 2023 

Roland has a pot for donation, Gloria volunteered to bring rocks, and other members can bring items they 

are willing to part with to include in the display. 

David sees this as an interactive learning with audience participation to create the seikei .  

Suggestions were made regarding his housing needs and travel expenses.   

Preference:  trees that aren't full tropical (that can survive cold temp) .   

He plans to arrive in Austin around 3:30 or 4:00 PM 

Due date for reservations for the rest of the year for use of Zilker at regular meetings as well as the show is usually in 

April but needs to be confirmed ASAP by board. 

May Show 

Logistics: Joey is the chair  
Only ABS registered members can display items, and items must stay for the 2 full days of show.   
Items need to be labeled underneath.   
1 page sheet of show etiquette and display rules for members. 
Publicity Goals for May 2023 Bonsai Show  - ZBG Facebook site official Event, ABS Facebook Site official 

event, Start these in March ? - Eventbrite.com? 
 

Standard Meeting Guidelines 
Suggested Early arrival time for Board Members - 6:00 PM would be great for setup. 6:30PM Social. 7:00PM Presenta-

tion Start Time.  
Suggested Early arrival time for Refreshments - 6:00 PM suggested set-up 
8:45 PM Cutoff time for presentations, etc. for raffle 
9:10 PM Cutoff for raffle, etc. so we can begin cleaning.  
9:30PM out of Parking Lot 

 
Meeting closed by President, following motion by Simon T. and unanimous vote of Board members present, at 8:53 PM.  

ABS Board Meeting Minutes (Continue) 
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 Looking Ahead 

  

Date 

Day of 

Week 

Event 
 Type Artist Topic Location 

Approx 

Member 

Cost 

4/12/23 WED 

Club Night - 

Presenta-

tion / 

BYOTrees ABS Club Members 

Preparing Bonsai for Formal Dis-

play - Members bring in trees for 

pointers on preparing for the show 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center $0 

5/10/23 WED 

Club Night  - 

Demo/ 

Presentation 

Mike Lane - https://

mikelanesshohinstu-

dio.wordpress.com/ Harlandii Boxwood Forest 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center 

optional tick-

ets for demo 

tree / dona-

tion table 

items wel-

come 

5/19/23 FRI 

Volunteer 

Set-up of 

Show ABS Club Members 

Austin Bonsai Society Annual Show 

- Volunteers Set-up room and drop 

off bonsai for display 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center $0 

5/20/23 SAT 
Public Bonsai 

Show 
ABS Club Members - 

trees on public dispay 

Austin Bonsai Society Annual Show 

--Volunteers needed approx 

9:30AM to 5:00PM 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center 

donation 

table items 

welcome 

5/21/23 SUN 
Public Bonsai 

Show 
ABS Club Members - 

trees on public dispay 

Austin Bonsai Society Annual Show 

--Volunteers needed approx 

9:30AM to 5:00PM 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center 

donation 

table items 

welcome 

6/10/23 SAT 

Bonsai Con-

vention / 

Seminar 

Club Members and 

Various Artists bring 

Shoin/Mame Size 

Trees to Display 

Day 1: LSBF Texas Shohin/Mame 
Bonsai Seminar - "Tiny Trees on 
the Trinity" approx 8:00AM - 
8:30PM https://
www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf
-seminar/ 

Botanical Reseach 

Institute of TX Building 

@ Fort Worth Botanic 

Garden - Fort Worth, 

TX 

$100+ Early; 

$125+ Late. 

Workshop 

trees extra 

cost 

6/11/23 SUN 

Bonsai Con-

vention / 

Seminar 

Club Members and 

Various Artists bring 

Shoin/Mame Size 

Trees to Display 

Day 2: LSBF Texas Shohin/Mame 
Bonsai Seminar - Approx 8:00AM - 
12:30PM "Tiny Trees on the Trini-
ty" https://
www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf
-seminar/ 

Botanical Reseach 

Institute of TX Building 

@ Fort Worth Botanic 

Garden - Fort Worth, 

TX 

$100+ Early; 

$125+ Late. 

Workshop 

trees extra 

cost 

6/14/23 WED 

Club Night - 
Demo/ 

Presentation David Whittaker 

How to do Saikei Plantings on a 

Slab or in a Bonsai Tray - Interac-

tive audience participation encour-

aged. 
Zilker Botanical Gar-

den Center 

optional tick-

ets for seikei 

demo / dona-

tion table 

items wel-

come 

https://mikelanesshohinstudio.wordpress.com/
https://mikelanesshohinstudio.wordpress.com/
https://mikelanesshohinstudio.wordpress.com/
https://mikelanesshohinstudio.wordpress.com/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
https://www.lonestarbonsai.org/2023-lsbf-seminar/
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ABS Show and Sale  
May 20-21, 2023 10am-5pm 

 
Hello club members – we have our Austin Bonsai Show coming up this month and it is time to get ready. I 
talked at the last meeting about prepping your trees, stands and accessories to create an artistic display, but I'll 
cover a few of the ideas here too: 

• CLEAN: Trim and remove heavy wire or obstructions from your Bonsai. Cut away or reduce the largest 
leaves. Make sure your tree is Insect and Bug Free before bringing it. Wipe down the pot, cleaning underneath 
as well (no mud & no bugs please) and if it's unglazed, rubbing a cloth with some oil will bring out a nice clean 
shine. Clean the soil surface of clutter and apply moss if you have it, otherwise just make sure soil is neat. Some 
wire on a bonsai is just fine, but try not to show a tree with heavy wire, it should not be distracting. 

• DISPLAY: We want Bonsai shown by everyone in the club if possible. They can be from all levels from 
beginner to advanced, but all should be in a Bonsai container and have had some training. Having an 
appropriate sized accent plant or accessory can often tie the “story” of the bonsai together. Accent plants also 
should be clean of bugs, mud and dead leaves or clutter. Bring some kind of stand for your Bonsai and accent 
planting. Bonsai should never be displayed without some sort of stand or delineation of space (there are 
always some to borrow if you have nothing to bring). We will be there to help place your trees and make sure 
it all has a smooth look. 

• Trees must be displayed for the entire duration of the show until take down at 5:00pm Sunday. 

• VOLUNTEER: We need and must have volunteers for the show! The minimum is 3 volunteers at each 
“shift” but we can have more as well. At all times we need: 

1. Door Greeter and Counter 
2. Raffle Sales 
3. Watcher 

Each of these positions is important and we can always have multiple people at each place. Those who Walk 
and Watch keep an eye to make sure people don't touch, break or harm the trees. All positions are emissaries 
of the club and the public loves asking questions about Bonsai. Do not feel like you cannot do this.. I guarantee 
even as a brand new club member, you know 4X more than the average person walking in. A friendly person 
goes a long way to helping people feel welcome! 

• VOLUNTEERS+ for setup and take-down: We need help both putting the show together on Friday May 19 
from 1-5pm at Zilker and taking it all back down again from 5-6:30pm on Sunday May 21.  For set up, we 
must first set all the tables in position, put the risers on the legs, assemble the backdrop scaffolding and 
drape and clip the backdrops, cover the tables with the white cloths and pin the sides back and put the 
Tatami mat runners along the top. This is before we place any trees. All of this goes so much faster with 
more hands, your club needs you! Also if you have a truck or van or want to help us load up the supplies 
from storage, we could use some strong people there as well. We also need items for the RAFFLE, so 
please consider a donation. Contact a Board Member for more info. 

 
Our Club show is only as good as the trees and the volunteers we get at any given year. YOU make the club and 
you also make the show! It is the single biggest opportunity of the year for us to get new members and meet 
with the public about our art. Please support your club by volunteering and helping make this 2023 show one 
to remember! 
 
-Joey McCoy, Show Chair 
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April Bonsai 
by John Miller  

 
Do the math! Bonsai is a study in mathematics. You start with triangles in the design of individual trees and 
forest plantings. You use the golden rectangle or Fibioni series to proportion the tree and pot. Powers of two 
show you the multiplication of twigs in a very short time with proper trimming. Fortunately, you do not need 
to be a math whiz to do good bonsai, just follow the rules and it will look good without you having to know 
why. 
 
Most trees will do good in the full sun at this time of year. However, if you have had them in partial shade be 
careful about moving them directly to full sun. They probably should be acclimated gradually.  Too much wind 
will cause the leaves to burn. Some damage may not show up until hot weather.  Repotting for most hardy 
bonsai has ended. Very late budding species like oaks may still be done, depending on your local climate. I also 
do dwarf yaupon and olive then. Its still too early for the tropicals, They should usually be held until the night 
temps are in no danger of going below 60. 
 
Going on now is trimming, feeding, trimming, check for insects, trimming, shows, trimming. You get the idea. 
Trimming, that is the pinching, plucking or whatever of new growth, is the process that both develops 
refinement on your tree but is vital to keep it from losing that desired state. This is not pruning which is cutting 
of branches which should not be done when there is a strong sap flow which starts when the tree breaks 
dormancy and continues until after the leaves harden or later. 
 
A good organic program takes care of both the feeding and the insect problems. I recommend the mixture of 
1 tablespoon each of fish emulsion, liquid kelp, molasses and apple cider vinegar to a gallon of water. (A 
commercial product called Garret Juice which is to be used the same way uses compost tea, dried seaweed, 
water, molasses and vinegar. As a fertilizer this should act the same but I don’t know about the dried seaweed 
versus liquid kelp as an insectide.)  I use the mixture both as a foliar spray and as a soil drench fertilizer.  As a 
weekly foliar spray it keeps aphids and mites under control as well as any other insect I‘ve had.  The prime 
requirement is to cover the entire plant, top and bottom of the leaves with a fine mist sprayer (no hose end 
stuff). I try to drench soil twice a month partly because I dont think the plant can absorb all the minor elements 
it needs thru the foliage. 
 
Fungal diseases can show up with damp weather.  Leaf spot can be serious on Catlin and Chinese elms and on 
hollies. Mildew shows up later with warmer weather. There are organic fungicides available, two are potassium 
bicarbonate or baking soda (sodium bicarbonate). NOTE: do not mix these with the vinegar in the foliar spray. 
Check an organics nursery or publications for other items to use. A 1% solution of hydrogen peroxide (dilute 
the standard 3% store bought stuff 2 parts water to one part peroxide) is also recommended but it can injure 
very new foliage. 
 
Be sure to check your soils each day for proper water content. It is easy to assume that the soil has plenty of 
water when the days are cool or there has been some rain. Its also too easy for a tree with full leaves to shed 
water outside of the pot or a good sun and low humidity after a front to dry the soil. I suggest that you remove 
most of the moss so that you can see and feel the soil in order to determine how dry it is. (Moss growing on 
the trunk or roots will cause the bark to rot also) An automatic watering system will be an aid but you should 
not rely on it to replace hand watering. 
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Hand watering allows you to adjust the watering for each tree individually. Also most automatic systems 
use a drip system which only waters a small spot in shallow containers. 
 
If you have early blooming azaleas, you should remove some of the buds. Most azalea have way too 
many buds to look good when they do not have room to open fully. 
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Joseph Trochta 
January 16, 1928 – March 24, 2023 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joseph Francis Trochta (1928 - 2023) Surrounded by friends and family, Joseph Francis Trochta peacefully passed away on 

morning, March 24, 2023. 

 

Joe Trochta was born in Louise, Texas on January 16, 1928. He graduated from The University of Texas, Austin with a B.S. 

in Mechanical Engineering in 1950 and enlisted in the Air Force the same year. Joe was a dedicated and loving husband for 

69 years to his late wife, Charlene Sylvia (Stavinoha) Trochta (1931-2021). They married on September 20, 1952 in Austin, 

TX. 

 

Joe’s Air Force assignments began flying with the Air Rescue Squadrons, in the SA-16 aircraft in Keflavik Air Base in Iceland, 

Ellington AFB, Houston, Otis AFB, Massachusetts, and Naha Air Base, Okinawa. Joe’s next assignment was ROTC 

instruction at Manhattan College in Riverdale, NY. He was then transferred to Headquarters Military Air Command at Scott 

AFB, Illinois and began flying the C-141 transport to military installations around the world, including Southeast Asia and 

the Vietnam war zone. Joe’s military flying ended when he became Wing Operations Officer at Yokota Air Base in Japan, 

just outside Tokyo. His responsibilities there included working with the Japanese government on the closure and return of 

US military installations to the Japanese. During Joe’s last four years in the Air Force, he served as Wing Ops Officer for 

flight operations at Hickam AFB, Hawaii and military co-manager for Honolulu International Airport. 

 

On November 29, 1979 Joe closed out his 29-year Air Force career at Bergstrom AFB in Austin, TX, where he and Charlene 

would settle for the remainder of their life together. Joe served on task forces for the closing of Bergstrom AFB and 

eventually joined the Airport Advisory Board for what is now the Austin–Bergstrom International Airport. 

It was during his time in Tokyo, Japan that Joe began his love of working with bonsai trees. This love deepened while in 

Hawaii and where he and Charlene met their “bonsai family”. Upon retiring in Austin, he continued this passion for the 

remainder of his life, at times caring for as many as 30 trees. Joe was an honorary member of the Austin Bonsai Society 

and formed many life-long friendships within in this community. 

 

As a member of the Austin Kiwanis Club, Joe loved sharing their annual sale of Texas peaches. 

 

A longtime American Legion Post 76 member, Joe served as the state Treasurer, giving generously of his time to Veterans 

and their families. 

 

Joe dedicated himself for 27 years as a loyal and beloved parishioner to the community at St. Theresa Catholic Church, 

serving as Eucharistic Minister coordinator and on the Lecturer Committee. He and Charlene were an interregnal part of 
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many facets of the Parish, and found many of their dearest friends within this community. 

 

Joe’s dedication to his wife Charlene was displayed most evidently through his support as she founded one of Austin’s 

most beloved schools, Casa Montessori, in 1982. Charlene reflected that Joe was the “quiet presence and stabilizing force 

behind her energy and vision” and supported all of her work in Montessori over the years. Joe could often be found 

working in the play yard and tending to the needs of the school’s operations. He served on the Board of Directors at Casa 

Montessori since its founding, sharing in the commitment for the lasting presence of the school in the community. 

Believing in God’s plan for them all along, Joe and Charlene’s rich friendship and love deepened over time and they 

remained devoted until their final days together. Our hearts rest easy knowing that both Joe and Charlene are now 

bathed in God’s pure love and are reunited together in His presence. 

 

Joe is survived by many loving relatives and lifelong friends - his brother, Robert Trochta; niece Christina Tornelli (husband 

Carlos, and children Isabella and Alessandra); nephew Joseph Lancaster (daughter Alana); niece Mary Kathleen 

Schliemann (husband Kurt, children Theodore and Josephine); Charlene’s sister Patty Thompson (husband John), nephew 

Andrew Thompson, and nephew Mark Thompson (wife Brett, and daughter Wynne). Joe was predeceased by his parents, 

Pauline (Erdelt) and Joe Trochta, and by his loving wife, Charlene Trochta. 

 

Joe’s family is grateful for the end-of-life care received from the Hospice Austin’s Christopher House, Mary Mann ANP-BC, 

his devoted caretaker, Claudia, and all who have loved and cared for Joe and Charlene over the years. 

A visitation for Joe will be held Wednesday, March 29, 2023 from 6 p.m. to 8 p.m. at Weed Corley Fish Funeral Home, 

5416 Parkcrest Drive, Austin, TX 78731. A funeral service will be held on Thursday, March 30, 2023 at 10 a.m. at St. 

Theresa Catholic Church, Austin, TX. 

 

Interment will be at 3 p.m. the same day Green Lawn Cemetery in Rosenburg, TX. 

 

In lieu of flowers, please consider contributing to the Charlene and Joe Trochta Memorial Fund at Casa Montessori, 404 #B 

Atlanta St, Austin, TX 78703; or to the Northwest Austin Kiwanis Club. 
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 Reminder: 2023 CLUB MEMBERSHIP FEE AMOUNT INCREASE 

 

            Beginning in January 2023, ABS will charge an annual membership fee of 

$35 for an individual and $40/couple pursuant to the vote taken by the ABS 

Board on May 17, 2022, the discussion by attendees at the June 22 ABS meeting, 

the newsletter announcement dated June and July, 2022 and the regular meeting 

vote taken on July 13, 2022.  Fees for electronic payments will be added to those 

amounts.  

 

            Memberships are annual and need to be renewed each year by the end of 

February in order to receive a copy of the 2023 Directory. 

New/Renewed Members  

 

Ian G. & Dennis N. Greg S. Fred W. Chris & Ashley A. 

Gustavo R. & Mariana H. Gabe H.   
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Recruiting Authors 
  

 With a nod of respect to John Miller, who has been diligently writing monthly columns for 

our newsletter, we would also like to take this time to invite interested members with knowledge 

and experiences of local Austin conditions to write articles for beginners and potential aspirants 

keen on raising bonsai. The Bonsai Notebook is looking for a new voice to author a column 

providing helpful reminders and tips dedicated to caring for bonsai. Be it a monthly routine or 

winter procedures, we’d like to welcome new perspectives and experiences to be shared in this 

newsletter. If interested, please contact: webmaster.austinbonsaisociety@gmail.com. 

 

 A warm thank you to John Miller for writing the latest columns. Even I, as the editor, may 

have taken these last months for granted and have been reminded that life is a charming 

companion that deserves to be appreciated every day. Thank you for your helpful words! 
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The Austin Bonsai Society is a nonprofit organization which exists 

to help in providing guidance and education for individuals in their 

desire to learn and expand their knowledge and skill in the arts of 

bonsai. 

The Society holds regular meetings, twelve months a year, on the 

second Wednesday of each month. Our social period begins at 7:00 

pm, followed by our program at 7:30 pm. Normally, unless 

announced otherwise, these meetings are held in the Zilker Garden 

Center building, located on Barton Springs Road in Zilker Park, 

Austin, Texas. We offer a monthly program of interest to the 

general membership. 

The cost of membership is presently only $32.50 for an individual 

and $37.50 for a family membership. For additional information, 

contact the Austin Bonsai Society at P.O. Box 340474, Austin, TX 

78734. 

About Us 

Austin Bonsai 
Society 

P.O. Box 340474 
Austin, TX 78734 

Bonsai Notebook 
Austin Bonsai Society 

P.O. Box 340474 

Austin, Texas 78734 


